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TO ALL MEMBERS OF USW LOCAL 1976, UNIT 613: Garda Ottawa 
 

 
UPDATE ON NEGOTIATIONS 

  
Our collective agreement expires on March 31, 2022. Notice to bargain has been sent to the employer. Your 
committee participated in a week-long seminar held by the USW called “Bargaining to Win” in November.  
 
Surveys were distributed to the membership on November 27, and the results are now being collated. Your 
committee will be meeting in January to prepare proposals for bargaining. At our regular membership meeting 
on February 7, we will be discussing the proposals. Please attend this meeting to have your voice heard! 
  
In February and March, we will be meeting with the employer in direct negotiations. We will keep in touch with 
you as things progress.  
 
We thank you for your support. At this critical time, it’s important that we all stick together. 
  
In solidarity, 
 
Your bargaining committee: 
 
Kristopher Marzitelli 
William Embleton 
Gregory Bondt 
Maged Rizkalla 
Shenghong Zhong 
Manny D’Souza 
David Lipton  
 
  


